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OPENING REMARKS & PANYNJ UPDATES FROM: 
 
JFK Redevelopment Community Advisory Council Facilitator  
Dr. Stacie NC Grant 
 
JFK Redevelopment Community Advisory Council Co-Chairs  
Congressman Gregory Meeks 
Queens Borough President Donovan Richards 
 
NYS Assembly Member, Khaleel Anderson 
 
NYC Council Member, Selvena Brooks-Powers 
 
Senior Community Outreach Specialist, Rachelle Antoine 
 
Director, Government & Community Relations Aviation Redevelopment - NY 
Hersh Parekh 
 
Senior External Relations Client Manager, Government & Community Relations 
Stacey Gilbert 
   
Dr. Grant welcomed everyone and thanked everyone for their attendance and participation. 
 
Congressman Gregory Meeks shared his hopes that everyone is getting vaccinated, getting 
tested regularly, wearing protective masks, and staying socially distant. He welcomed newest 
members of our Community Advisory Council NYS Assembly Member Khaleel Anderson and 
NYC Council Member Selvena Brooks-Powers. He reviewed the challenges of getting a set 
aside for 3 Billion dollars for the Port Authority and while that was not successful, there will be a 
portion of the 1.9 trillion budget that was approved that will go towards aviation. With this short 
fall, the work continues in Albany with our Elected officials working on the NYS budget. This 
work is a collaborative partnership with the community and will only be successful if we all work 
together. The JFK Redevelopment is a model for the nation as this kind of project has never 
been executed in this manner. The Congressman closed with congratulating our Borough 
President on his work with the airport lease extension negotiations. 
 
Borough President Donovan Richards thanked the Congressman for his leadership and 
partnership. He echoed that this redevelopment can be a model for what we need to do as we 
move forward in a post pandemic era. With the unprecedented challenges we have faced and 
continue to face like the 7.7 % unemployment in Queens, our SE Queens community has been 
hardest hit. We only gain strength when our community is united. Unity is what will get us more 
resources for our community. He expressed gratitude for the partnership with Congressman 
Meeks, the entire delegation from SE Queens, the Port Authority, Terminal Developers and 
Community Advisory Council. The Borough President also joined in congratulating Assembly 
Member Khaleel Anderson and Council Member Selvena Brooks- Powers in their new roles.  
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Assemblyman Khaleel Anderson expressed his excitement in joining the Community Advisory 
Council and being at the table to represent the constituents of the 31st District alongside Council 
Member Selvena Brooks-Powers. Councilmember Anderson also underscored the importance 
of getting vaccinated and shared locations are open in Far Rockaway. 
 
Council Member Selvena Brooks-Powers gave greetings in her new capacity and expressed 
gratitude to home and excited to still be involved in the Redevelopment in her new capacity. 
 
Rachelle Antoine, Sr. Community Outreach Specialist greeted the Council for the first time in 
this role. As a longtime SE Queens resident, she brings her experience from the NYS 
Assemblyman Clyde Vanels’s Office, her work with the Greater Jamaica Development 
Corporations and graduate of York College. She expressed the importance of this project 
bringing resources to business, organizations and non-profits and strengthening the local 
workforce opportunities. She expressed her excitement for the opportunity to work with the 
Council. Rachelle can be contacted directly at raantoine@panynj.gov. 
 
Hersh Parekh welcomed newly elected officials and continued commitment of the Port Authority 
to making this project a success. It was a year ago since we last gathered in person at the 
Rochdale Community Center not knowing what we would be facing with COVID-19. The 
Community Outreach team is getting back to full strength and looking forward to the project 
getting back underway with hopeful anticipation of meeting in person once again. The 
Emergency extension on the airport lease for 10 years by Mayor de Blasio will provide the Port 
Authority the opportunity to continue negotiations, restructure and prepare for hopefully 
restarting the development projects towards the end of the year. Approx. 400- 500 Million 
received for airports through formula funding, instead of the 3 Billion needed to make-up for the 
lost revenue due to the pandemic. 
 
Stacey Gilbert shared opportunities available for the PANYNJ Leadership Fellows Program, 
Summer Internship Program and PA Apprenticeship: Construction Skills 
 
Andre Apparicio discussed some success and the opportunities available from the Office of 
Second Chance Employment. Ron Murtha from HNTB shared details on the local M/WBE 
capacity in the database. Anthony Peterson gave updates on behalf of the Compliance 
Consultants. Natasha Turner gave updates on Community Outreach and we received updates 
from The New Terminal One and American Airlines Terminal 8. 
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While program remains on pause, we are optimistic that we 
can move forward later this year so please continue 
spreading the word, especially to construction businesses 
who may be eligible to participate bid on upcoming 
contracts. 
 
 

There was a request for no Friday meetings. The challenge is accommodating the schedules of 
our Elected Officials, but we will do our best to keep this in mind.  
 
Philippa Kateron expressed after being very vocal at the last meeting with concerns about the 
data, she was very impressed by professional presentation of this meeting and quite heartened. 
 


